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PROPOSED REGULATION OF THE NEVADA DEPARTMENT 
OF CONSERVATION AND NATURAL RESOURCES 
LCB FILE No. R025-22I
CONSERVE NEVADA PROGRAM 
MINUTES OF WORKSHOP TO SOLICIT COMMENTS ON PROPOSED REGULATION

1. CALL TO ORDER 

Brandon Bishop called the meeting to order at 2:05 PM on March 22, 2022

2. ATTENDANCE
Conserve Nevada Program Present: Brandon Bishop (CONSERVE NEVADA); Jim Lawrence (CONSERVE NEVADA); Public in attendance: Charles Donohue (Nevada Division of State Lands); Daniel Dunn (Truckee Meadows Parks Foundation); Laurel Saito (The Nature Conservancy); Peter Doenges (Muscle Powered); Chaunsey Chau-Duong (Southern Nevada Water Authority); Kara Steeland (Truckee Meadows Water Authority); Morgan Steel (Tahoe Rim Trail Association); Amelia Raquel (Ducks Unlimited); Edwin James ( Conserve Water Subconservancy District); Rachel Bergen (Get Outdoors Nevada); Kyle Swanson; Jacques Etchegoyhen (Legacy Land and Water); Clay Grubb (Tahoe-Pyramid Trail) 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT
No public comment was received. 

4. DISCUSSION ON DRAFT REGULATIONS
Brandon Bishop (Program Manager, Conserve Nevada) presented an overview of the program and timeline for adoption of regulations. He provided an overview of the draft regulations.  (The presentation has been attached) 
Jim Lawrence (Deputy Director DCNR) provided additional background information related to Conserve Nevada and the previous Q1 program. He thanked those in attendance for attending. 
Clay Grubb (Tahoe-Pyramid Trail) stated that the regulations needed to be amended to better reflect outdoor trails. He provided additional comments related to areas where regulations need to be adjusted to consider Land Management Agency and that trail groups will not be able to acquire public lands where trails may be constructed. He additionally raised questions on the definition of 501c3 in the regulation he believed that this regulation was too narrow. He further raised questions on the definition utilized within the regulations for a local government. He was concerned that county governments were not listed within this definition. He also raised questions related to the 3-year limit on grant funds. 

Jim Lawrence (Deputy Director DCNR) clarified that the 3-year limitations on general obligation bond proceeds being expended was related to IRS designation of the bond proceed and was an element the program was unable to address. 

Peter Doenges (Muscle Powered) echoed the comments of Clay Grubb he was generally concerned where the regulations would impede organizations from constructing trail if they were required to acquire land on private property.  He was also concerned with the definition provided for a 501c3. 

Morgan Steel (Tahoe Rim Trail Association) echoed the comments of Clay Grubb and Peter Doenges. She was concerned with the acquisition structure within the regulation and the ability of organizations to build on federal land the way in which the regulations were specified. 

Amelia Raquel (Ducks Unlimited) she raised concerns related to the limitations on administrative costs allowed in the regulations. She was concerned that the 3% administrative costs allowed by the program were too restrictive.  

Brandon Bishop (Program Manager, Conserve Nevada) clarified that the limit placed on the program by AB 84 was 5% and that costs associated with the issuance of the bond and the operation of the program took up 2% of these allowable administrative costs and that 3% was the limit that the program was able to provide for grant applicants. 

Jim Lawrence (Deputy Director, DCNR) further clarified that while the administrative cost were restrictive, it was not the intent of the program to limit actual costs of project implementation and that the program would work with grant applicants. 

Charles Donohue (Administrator, Nevada Division of State Lands) pointed out areas of the regulation were the regulation specified that land or water interest would be held by the State. He wanted to make sure that these sections were clarified and allowed deed restrictions and language allowing conservation easements. 

Chaunsey Chau-Duong (Southern Nevada Water Authority) asked when the deadline to provided written comments related to draft regulations were. 

Brandon Bishop (Program Manager, Conserve Nevada) stated that written comments should be submitted by April 1, 2022; but those comments received after the date would be considered in editing the regulations. 

6. PUBLIC COMMENT

The following public comment was received: Clay Grubb (Tahoe-Pyramid Trail) stated that this was a well-done program, and he was glad to have Q1 back and that he wanted the program to get it right. (Written comments submitted by April 1, 2022, have been included as attached.)

7. ADJOURNMENT

Brandon Bishop (Conserve Nevada, Program Manager) adjourned the meeting at 3:10 PM on March 22, 2022.  
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